
LOUMC BOARD MEETING

06-13-2024

Attendees: Rev. Clay Andrew, Deb Gice, Mary Anne Lewis, Judy Cushing, Jeff Mattern (Via Zoom)

Jeff Moxie, Jenny Cook, Ken Kramer and Alaina Kuehn

Opening Centering: 1 Samuel

Financial reports:

● Jeff Moxie

○ Report attached

○ It was discussed to have an online pledge card for next year as many use the

online donation option for tithing ***

● Jeff Mattern

○ Report Attached

Pastor’s Report

● Community building with West Linn United Methodist

○ Tuesday Night Bible study with West Linn United Methodist has been going well.

Great turnout of 12-15 people with about 50% from each congregation.

○ They will have a new Pastor in July who Clay knows and looks forward to

continuing the partnership.

● Working on outreach to the community for help with housing

● Summer worship - nice to see people reconnecting, trying new ways to worship

● Team working on next steps for LGBTQIA+ welcoming

● Office staff shifting responsibilities with more Children’s ministries going to LIz and

hoping to hire a Youth Ministry Leader by September.

○ Open positions

■ Financial Secretary

■ Youth Ministry

■ Bookkeeper

■ Second nursery person to replace Liz

Trustee’s Report

● Parking Lot

○ Bids were received by David Walters

○ Questions remain on the details, Alaina, Deb and David will meet to line up bids

and respond to all questions to then report back to board

Board Updates

● Bringing names forward for filling soon to be vacant spots and for someone to shadow

Deb to learn Board President role

● Possible day visioning meeting Sept 7, 21 or 28

● Jan 24-26th next weekend retreat


